
 

 

 CMD 22-H12.25 

 

File / dossier : 6.01.07 

Date:        2022-10-06 

Edocs:          6886366 

 

  

  

 

Oral Presentation 

 

Written submission from 

Colleen Polley 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

In the Matter of the 

 

 

 

 

Cameco Fuel Manufacturing Inc. 

 

 

 Exposé oral 

 

Mémoire de 

Colleen Polley 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

À l’égard de 

 

 

 

 

Cameco Fuel Manufacturing Inc. 

 

Application to Renew the Class IB Nuclear 

Fuel Facility Licence for Cameco Fuel 

Manufacturing Inc. in Port Hope, Ontario 

 

 

Demande de renouvellement du permis 

d’exploitation de l’installation de combustible 

nucléaire de catégorie IB pour Cameco Fuel 

Manufacturing Inc. à Port Hope (Ontario) 

 

 

 

 

 

Commission Public Hearing 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 23-24, 2022 

  

 

 

 

 

Audience publique de la Commission  

 

 

 

 

 

 

23 et 24 novembre 2022 

 



October 4, 2022 

Tribunal Officer, Secretariat  

Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission 

280 Slater Street P.O. Box 1046,  

Station B Ottawa, ON K1P 5S9 

Email: interventions@cnsc-ccsn.gc.ca  

 

Re: Cameco Fuel Manufacturing’s licence renewal application (Nov 23-24, 2022, Hearing) 

Dear President and Commission Members, 

Hello 

 

I am writing in support of CFM’s 20-year licence renewal request. I have worked at the Port Hope CFM 

plant for 19 years, and I can confidently say it is the safest place I have worked in my 40 working years of 

my life. CFM has continued to grow its safety culture over the years, and it is evident to me that safety 

and our environment is our priority number one.  

 

Cameco Corporation, CFM senior management, supervisors, and employees, genuinely care about our 

community and co-workers. All of us are encouraged to bring any safety / environmental concerns to 

management using several ways, formally or informally.  

 

I believe the 20-year renewal along with the added production increase is not an unreasonable request 

as all safety measures and regulations will continue to be monitored with frequent audits and or 

inspections, by means of our own internal, our head office, our customers and the CNSC to name a few.  

 

Please consider my recommendation as you can see, I’m a long-term employee working at the Port 

Hope CFM plant and have first-hand knowledge of our safety and environmental accomplishments.  

 

Regards 

 Colleen Polley 

Colleen Polley 

Acting Project Specialist 

Cameco Fuel Manufacturing  

200 Dorset St. East 

Port Hope, ON L1A 3V4 

Phone: 905-800-2255 
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